[image: image1.png]


 The Badger Blacksmiths

              A Wisconsin Guild and ABANA Affiliate

                        “ We Can Forge Anything But A Check”
             Volume 15, Issue 7, Newsletter Date 7/8/2016

      Officers and Board

[image: image2.png]



	Don Hogenson            President
715.265.4701       

Jared Riesenweber    Vice-President
715.983.5737       tudweber@hotmail.com

John Grump
     Secretary/Editor
715.835.0894       johngrump@att.net
Brad Hegge
     Treasurer
715.983.2131       heggeco@triwest.net

Ray Murray                Board Member /    715.235.4882      rlmurray@pressenter.com

                                     Director at large

Chuck Lindvig           Librarian                715.832.3806       lindvig@charter.net


   President’s Notes
[image: image3.png]



President’s Notes July, 2016
Hello fellow blacksmiths,

I want to thank Jon and Bridget Gooding for hosting our meeting.  Jon certainly has a nice place to have our meeting.  A lean-to on the side of his shop was ideal for forging.  His shop is insulated and has a high ceiling with a fan, which made it very pleasant for the meeting and meal.  We have a new boy to draw the raffle tickets.  Wyatt Gooding replaces Adam Wendt, who has done it for so long.

I want to thank John Grump for bringing the plates, cups, silverware and tables for our meetings.  I talked to Gary Hennig recently and he said he would be ready for our July meeting.

I may have cut the demonstration a bit short as it was so hot.  We moved inside the shop and had a good discussion on side draft hoods and chimney flues.

Happy Hammering,

Don Hogenson
President     

NOTICE

The theme of this month’s meeting will be tapers.  There will be plenty of forges, so bring your tools and we will make all sorts of tapers.  Also bring your own chair.  Hope to see you there.
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Editor’s Notes

June 11, 2016 Notes 

We had excellent weather for the June meeting at Jon Goodings’ shop.  Don Hogenson demonstrated hole punching and decorative veining.  We had three forges going with a good amount of forging going on.  After the pot luck meal Don called the meeting to order.  He thanked Jon for hosting.  I relayed Brad Hegge’s treasurer’s report in his absence.  There is $3,718.47 in the bank.  Don H. declared the spring Conference a success.  See Brad H’s itemized accounting of the conference expenses.  The address for the insurance has been changed to Brad Hegge.  Don H. mentioned next years meeting schedule and there are two that we will schedule.  One at the Chippewa Valley Railroad and the Chippewa Falls Museum.  Both locations were approved.  Meeting adjourned.

Show and Tell:  Don H. – Two snakes he made at the conference, steak turner, horseshoe fish and RR spike coat hanger;  Pete S.-several pieces of decorative grooving and an induction heater to make red-hot nails; Jon G.-sculptures of a bird and a marksman.

Next month’s meeting is at Gary Hennig’s shop.  In addition to the pot luck at noon, Gary hosts a corn feed in the evening for the blacksmiths and some of his neighbors.  It is always a good time with lots of food.

John Grump 

Secretary/Editor

If you have any contributions you would like added to the newsletter, please feel free to E-Mail me at: johngrump@att.net or by mail
Treasurer’s Report
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SEE SEPARATE ACCOUNTING SHEET
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Other Neighborhood Smiths
Guild of Metalsmiths (GOM)

Martin Pansch, 8750 Yale Avenue, Young America, MN  55397.

www.metalsmith.org .
Lake Superior Metalsmiths (LSM)
The LSM meets the fourth Saturday of the month for potluck and meeting to follow.  Contact Norm Groehler @ 715-399-8151.

Northern Minnesota Metalsmiths (NMM)

The NMM meetings are the first Monday of the month. Often, but not always, at Keith Johnson's shop in Bemidji. Contact Keith at: keith@greatriverforge.com .
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Central Minnesota Blacksmiths (CMB)

Meeting schedule Monticello, MN, (763) 295-4632. Updated schedule pending.

UMBA

Visit: www.umbaonline.org/events.htm1.
Buy, Sell, Trade or Wanted
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Steel Towne   Complete line of steel (by inch or lb.).  N7102 SR 40 Elk Mound, WI 54739 (715) 879-5559 and a new location at 235 State Highway 35, River Falls, WI  (715) 425-1138
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Membership

There is one new member this month.  He is Logan Nygaard of Roberts, WI.  Welcome Logan.  We look forward to seeing you at our meetings. We currently have 54 members.  

Up Coming Events

Badger Blacksmith 2016 Meeting Schedule

January 16         Reseburg Town Hall   9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration

February 20       Dan Winrich                9:00 to 4:30        Meeting andDemonstration

March 19 
      Brad Hegge

 9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration

April 16 
      John Grump
           9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration              

May 20-22         Spring Conference      9:00 to 4:30        Classes / Forging 

June 11               Jon Gooding               9:00 to 4:30       Meeting and Demonstration

July 30               Gary Hennig               9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration

August 12-14     Pioneer Days              9:00 to 4:30        Open Forge

September 10     Don Hogenson           9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration

October              Jared Riesenweber     9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration
November          Jim Bloom

9:00 to 4:30        Meeting and Demonstration

December                                             9:00                    Board Meeting

Information and Directions for the July meeting

The July meeting will be at Gary Hennig’s shop.  His shop is located at E7225 1325th Avenue, Ridgeland, WI. Take Highway 64 to 850th Street and go north for a mile to 1325th Avenue.  Go left to address on right hand side of the road.  850th Street is approximately 8 miles east of Highway 25 and is a continuation of Highway W to the north.  HighwayHSee attached map.
Websites of Interest

NEW www.alloy-artifacts.org
Reference page for hand tools of the 20th Century (Brad Hegge)
http://www.spaco.org/bk.htm
Pete Stanaitis’ blacksmith section of his website which currently ranks between #10 and #14 on the Blacksmith Journal's "Top 50" list.  Say hello to Pete and Sheri.

www.forums.dfoggknives.com   

Blacksmith’s forum board

www.iforgeiron.com
This site has over 600 how-to tutorials.  Registration is quick and free

http:/www.tunnelmillcrafts.com/ John or Carol Adams run classes at Tunnel Mill Crafts.

www.purgatoryironworks.com  Free on line forum and member subscription blacksmith demonstration videos.
Tips, Techniques, and Inspiration

“Do the best you can until you know better.  Then when you know better, do better”, Maya Angelo, Author.

The following articles are from the Blacksmith Journal, November 2000, March 2001.

The Badger Blacksmiths Newsletter is written by the editor except as noted.  Badger Blacksmiths, its officers, members, contributors,editors and writers specifically disclaim any responsibility, or liability for any damage, or injury as a result of the use of any information published in the newsletter or demonstrated at a meeting or conference.  Every effort is made to insure the accuracy and safety of information provided, but the use by our members and readers of any information published herein or provided at meetings is solely at the user’s own risk.

 
